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	         Head Teacher Mrs A Radford 

	
29th June 2020

Dear Families, 

In September 2020 it is our intention to deliver PSHE lessons through the Jigsaw mindfulness approach.  We will also use it to teach Relationships and Health Education.  

Please note that Relationships and Health Education are compulsory in primary school from September 2020.  Sex education is not compulsory in primary schools, but it is our decision that it should be addressed in an age-appropriate manner and we will use the Archdiocese of Liverpool approved resource Journey in Love to do this.  Evidence informs us that where young children receive carefully managed and age-appropriate sex education, they are less likely to suffer from abuse and feel more empowered to discuss and report abuse if they feel endangered.  

Parents are allowed to withdraw their children from aspects of sex education that fall without the remit of Relationships and Health Education and the National Curriculum for Science, but we would strongly advise parents to come in to school to discuss this with school leaders and take the opportunity to view the Jigsaw and Journey in Love materials to gain a better understanding of what pupils will be covering.

The documents below detail what primary age school children are expected to know by the end of primary school according to the new statutory guidance (Relationships Education, Relationships and Sex Education (RSE) and Health Education Statutory guidance for governing bodies, proprietors, head teachers, principals, senior leadership teams, teachers) and what our whole school overview for PSHE will look like.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]Please take the time to digest this information, and we want to hear from you as families as to  what you would like to see in our PSHE coverage.  Feel free to contact school and suggest what you think should be included in the curriculum for PSHE.  I cannot guarantee that we will include every suggestion, but I can promise that all contributions will be considered.  We do ask the children what they would like to study in PSHE, but speak to them at home about this too and if they feel more comfortable, you can suggest on their behalf regarding the PSHE curriculum.  

We look forward to hearing your comments as part of the consultation process; if you would like to contribute, email school on philomenas-ao@ourlady-st-philomenas.liverpool.sch.uk 

Yours faithfully,



Mr Doyle
Head of School

Sparrow Hall Road, Liverpool L9 6BU
Telephone: 0151 525 8552  ● Fax 0151 523 2499
Email: philomenas-ao@ourlady-st-philomenas.liverpool.sch.uk  ● website: www.olasp.co.uk
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